Newsletter

PRINCE THORPE Frldag 15th November 201q

Dear parents, pupils, governors, staff and parishioners,

We have had another really busy week. On Monday we recognised Armistice Day and in Class Liturgies this week that was a
prayer focus. On Tuesday we had an Odd Socks day to show our support for Anti Bullying week and that we are all unique and
different and this is something to be celebrated. We have now ended the week with support for Children in Need. Children have
loved wearing their pyjamas to school. We thank you for your donations to the charity.

Flooding

Unfortunately yesterday we had to make a quick decision to close the school again due to the road
outside flooding. Can I pass on my thanks first of all for the quick nature that people helped to pass
the message on and collect children from school. There was a real sense of community spirit as people
were concerned not just for their own children but for others and their safety. When the decision is
made to close the school the WCC website is notified straight away. Unfortunately it is then out of
our control how long it takes to get uploaded to the closures website and how long it takes for their
text message service to kick in. I have passed on my concerns again to the Council as there is a delay
at present in this happening. Due to this also we are looking at how as a school we can improve our
system o_f sending a text messa.ge out en mass. Can I also reassure that our Parish Councillor has

: taken our concerns again to WCC and has reiterated for us that
something needs to be done and we need better flood protection to stop
this happening in the future.

The staff at Our Lady’s would like to pass on particular thanks to Mr Chris Bartup. His help
yesterday was so greatly appreciated both with helping spread the word, get children to their cars
safely and then helping the staff leave as the water was so high at that point. We really do
appreciate everything you did to help us. ©

Shoe Box Appeal
Thank you for all of the boxes that were donated. Mrs Kerrighan has collected them and they will now start their journey to

make a child’s Christmas more special.
Music Lessons
We have agreed two dates with Mr Roe to make up the two lessons he missed this term. They are Thursday 21" November and

Thursday 5" December. He is not scheduled to be in next Wednesday due to Y3/4 Eqyptian workshop so the next music lesson
will be on 21* November.

Twitter For up to date information and sharing what we are up to keep an eye on our Twitter feed @OurPrincethorpe.

Years 1 and 2 class liturgy of We had a great assembly this morning to
remembrance. #reflective #respectful recognise #oddsockday There are some

#thoughtful #WeWillRememberThem @ - fantastic looking socks in school today!
© Jj Jj #AntiBullyingWeek @

OurLadysPrincethorpe @OurPri... - 2d ‘ OurLadysPrincethorpe @OurPri... - 3d
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Newsletter

Friday 15" November 2019

PRINCE THORPE
Christmas Dinner
The school Christmas dinner will take place on Wednesday 18™ December. This will be available automatically to all Infant
children and we are opening it up to all Junior children. A letter has been sent home today with Junior children asking for your
preferences. Please return the slips by Monday 25" November.

Message from a neighbour

It has come to our attention from one of our neighbours, that some parents are utilising private driveways to turn their car
around on at drop off and collection. The resident has advised that a CCTV camera is in operation and asked if parents could
please stop using his property for this purpose.

Special Mentions

Workers of the Year R Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6
Week © Charlie Peter Matilda Connie Jacob B Lilie Naomi
Attendance and Punctuality Total attendance for week for whole school: 97%
Year R Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6
8% © 5% 1% 6% © 6% 3% © 6%

Spelling and Timestables Stars of the Week

@@@@ﬁ@@ Y2 : Jessica P 1st place — Emilio Y5
% X Y3: Tino 2™ place - Max Y5
ﬁ%‘K )}} Y4: Caleb 3" Place - Daniel P Y6
Y5: Clara
);LJ’F A@”);( Yé6: Gracie
Next Week at a Glance:
Date Time Activity
Mon 18th Nov Qam PTA Calendar photos Wishing you all a lovely
3.15-4.15pm | French club weekend!
Mrs R Batson
Tues 19th Nov 9am Cinema trip Headreacher
Wed 20th Nov 9am ,
PM Reception & Years 1 and 2 PE lesson The God Who
3.15-4.15pm | Basketball Speaks'
Thurs 21st Nov PM Years 3- 6 P.E lesson
The Year of the Word
Fri 22nd Nov 9am Assembly “And the word
Year 5/6 trip became flesh and
3.15 - 5pm Irish Dancing dwelt among us”
John 1.14
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